
Dr. Robert Lofton Memorial Thoughts 

 

Dr. Lofton was a highly respected veterinarian in Opelika, Alabama. He dedicated his life to 

caring for animals and providing top-notch veterinary care. Not only was he passionate about 

his work, but he also had a strong sense of community involvement. He taught Sunday School at 

a local church, sharing his wisdom and values with others. Additionally, he served on the Opelika 

City Council, actively participating in shaping the future of the city. Dr. Lofton's impact extended 

far beyond his veterinary practice, touching the lives of both animals and people in the 

community. His passing is a great loss, and his legacy will always be remembered. Robert was a 

strong supporter and advocate for affordable housing for hardworking families; He believed in 

the mission of Habitat in which, "together we'll build homes, community, and hope." Thank you, 

Lela Lofton and his family, for the generous memorial gift to honor his legacy. 


